
BOROUGH	OF	BERNARDSVILLE	BOARD	OF	HEALTH	
November	16,	2020	

	
The	November	16,	2020	Board	of	Health	meeting	was	called	to	order	at	6:30	PM	via	
conference	call	due	to	Covid-19	virus	precautions.		
	
Present:	Leonard	Friedman,	Francine	Dello	Russo,	Bill	Youngblood,	Angela	Calzetta,	
,Lucy	Forgione,	and	Jena	McCredie.	
	
Statement	of	Presiding	Officer:		Adequate	notice	of	this	meeting	was	provided	by	
being	posted	on	the	Municipal	Bulletin	Board	on	the	main	floor	of	the	Municipal	
building	and	on	the	Borough	website,	mailed	to	local	newspapers,	and	filed	with	the	
Municipal	clerk.	
	
Approval	of	Minutes:		The	minutes	of	the	September	21,	2020	were	reviewed	and	
unanimously	approved.		
	
Business	of	Visitors:	None	
	
Health	Officer’s	Report:	The	Health	officer’s	report	for	September	and	October	
2020	were	reviewed,	discussed,	and	unanimously	accepted.	Lucy	Forgione,	Health	
Officer,	commented	on	several	issues,	including	local	opportunities	and	locations	for	
Covid	testing.	
	
Old	Business:		Influenza	shots	for	town	employees	and	town	volunteers	were	
discussed	again.		Jena	McCredie,	council	representative,	is	awaiting	response	from	
the	Council	and	will	follow	up	before	any	Board	of	Health	recommendation	is	made.		
	
New	Business:		Discussion	with	the	Health	Officer	regarding	local	Covid-19	updated	
information.		All	restaurants	and	outdoor	dining	areas	completed	in	compliance	with	
covid-19,	chapter	24.		
161	cases	reported	in	Bernardsville	with	3	deaths	since	the	beginning	of	the	
pandemic	in	March.	
New	Contract	with	Bernards	Township	was	introduced	and	discussed.		Vote	taken	to	
approve	was	Yes	–	3	and	Abstain	–	1.	Motion	passed.		Contract	will	now	be	signed	
and	sent	to	Bernardsville	Borough	Hall	and	Bernards	Township	Board	of	Health	
office.	
	
Adjournment:		Motion	to	adjourn	at	7:10	PM.		
Next	meeting:	January	18,	2021	at	6:30	PM.	
	
Respectfully	submitted,			
Francine	Dello	Russo	


